
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
CITY OF LAWRENCEBURG 

October 27, 2011 

The Board of Mayor and Council met in regular session.  The following members were present:    
Council Member Ronald Fox, Council Member Jamie Sevier, Mayor Durham, Council Member   
Robin Williams, and Council Member Chad Moore. 

With a quorum present Mayor Durham called the meeting to order.  The meeting opened with 
Prayer led by Michael Duff and the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Motion to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2011 Council Meeting was made by Council 
Member Moore with a second by Council Member Sevier. Motion passed unanimously. 

Mayor Durham announced the closing of city offices in honor of Veterans Day on November 11.  
Residential carts will be picked up Thursday, November 10th for those usually picked up on 
Friday. 
 
City Administrator informed the Council that the Sanitation Department is debt free having made 
the final payment on the last truck purchased. 
 
Parks and Recreation Department Director, Beth Campbell reminded everyone of the Halloween 
Carnival at Rotary Park on October 31st from 6 to 8 pm.  This event is free of charge for all 
citizens. 
 
Sanitation Director, Gary Hyde explained new solid waste programs getting underway that 
include the recycling of glass, and staging demo – getting recycle products out of it, and creating 
a paint recycling program in the near future.  He is also looking at new trucks that will work pick 
up the carts we presently own. 
 
Council Member Moore talked about the Fire Department’s t-shirts worn in October for Breast 
Cancer Awareness. 
 
Lawrenceburg Utility System financials were discussed.  The August and September reports 
were presented and all questions answered.  The delay in discussion on the reports from LUS 
was due to conflicts with the Mayor’s schedule. 
 
City Attorney Betz presented 1 resolution for consideration by the City Council. 
 
A RESOLUTION FOR THE CITY OF LAWRENCEBURG TO PURCHASE A 2008 TAHOE 
(K-9 VEHICLE  INCLUDING ALL POLICE EQUIPMENT) FROM THE OFFICE OF THE 
DISTRICT ATTORNEY IN THE AMOUNT OF $15,000.00 FIFTEEN THOUSAND 
DOLLARS. 
 
Motion to approve was made by Council Member Moore, with a second by Council Member 
Fox.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
With no further business to come before the Council a motion was made by Council Member  
Moore, with a second by Council Member Sevier to adjourn.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
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